Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: SW/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2014/0795/P

	Development Proposed:
	Detached garage within residential curtilage at Plantation House, Chipping Road, Chaigley

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No objections.


	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) – Raises no objection. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Adopted Version)
Key Statement EN2

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Consent is sought for the erection of a detached garage and workshop within the curtilage to the property known as Plantation House. The site is within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty accessed via a long track leading from Chipping Road. To the north of the dwelling and proposed siting of the garage, is a dilapidated agricultural building. The curtilage to the property is formed by stone and render walls with the proposed garage having approximate overall dimensions of 7m x 8.1m x 4.3m in height. It is to be constructed of blockwork with a render finish with stone quoins to either side of the garage doors under a natural slate roof. 
Given the location of the property within the AONB it is important to assess the visual impact of the works in order to assess whether there would be any significant detriment caused to the landscape as a result if their implementation. As stated the curtilage boundary is formed by existing walls meaning only the upper most 2.5m of the building would be visible. There is an existing stone building that encroaches into the surrounding fields at a height of approximately 3.5m and an existing built form to the north east in the form of a dilapidated agricultural building. Looking at the planning history of that building there is a consent for conversion to dwelling approved under 3/1994/0713/P with a Certificate of Lawfulness issued under 3/2013/0978/P for those works as the Council has been satisfied that they actually commenced in 1998. I am mindful the approved plans and having regard to the relationship between that building and the proposed garage building, I do not consider that any significant detriment be caused were the barn conversion to be implemented through an overbearing/oppressive nature of development or significant loss of light arising because of the erection of the garage building proposed here. These factors combined lead me to conclude that the building would not appear isolated and would be well assimilated within existing built form in long range views. In terms of the chosen materials, slate is common to the area and the use of a render finish to the walls would not, I consider appear unduly detrimental in the wider landscape as it would fit with the materials of the main dwelling. I thus recommend accordingly.


	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 15 December 2014











This report needs to be read in conjunction with the Decision Notice.








